
























From: Sara Krakauer
To: City Clerk Contact
Subject: Proposed Zoning Changes
Date: Tuesday, December 11, 2018 6:55:38 PM

Dear Board of Aldermen,

I am writing to express concern about the proposed changes in zoning, and I ask for a “no” vote. I agree with Rep.
Provost that something better needs to be drafted. The current plan has a lot of issues, such as not prioritizing green
space. In addition, many Somerville residents do not fit traditional standards for a “household” and I think young
people living in community is an essential part of the city, and allows many people to live here despite the high
rents. It’s important that the way the zoning is written allows for non-traditional housing structures.

I’ve lived in Somerville since 2004 and hope that you come up with a plan that is more transparent and better meets
the needs of our city’s residents.

Thank you,
Sara Krakauer

mailto:sarakrakauer@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@somervillema.gov








December 13, 2018 
 
To the Honorable Aldermen of the City of Somerville 
 
This letter contains my feedback on Somerville’s proposed new zoning code. 
 
I would like to first express my appreciation and thanks to all the people who have worked to 
create the draft code currently under consideration. This is a monumental task that will shape 
our city for many years to come. I am deeply grateful for their efforts. 
 
Commit to our strategy 
The zoning code is a rare opportunity for the city to articulate its aspirations in a formal and 
binding way.  Unlike the white-papers produced by working groups, statements of strategy, or 
even proclamations and orders passed by the Board of Aldermen, our zoning code has a 
concrete and immediate legal impact. 
 
This is critical in light of the Curtatone Administration’s recent admission that we have failed to 
implement Open Space and other goals articulated in the SomerVision strategy document from 
2012. Had we, instead, encoded the SomerVision goals in amendments to the zoning code, 
Somerville might today be substantially greener, cooler, and more open and welcoming. 
 
Over time, people will naturally seek exemptions and loopholes in whatever we adopt. 
Moderating these compromises and stewarding our ideals will be the job of our demolition, 
design, and zoning review boards for years to come.  

 
I urge you to give great weight to the needs of the current and the future residents of 
Somerville. These should be prioritized above any ease or consideration for developers, 
external investors, or others who seek to profit off the sale or conversion of our city. Our city 
does not exist merely to profit corporations or fuel development. The business opportunities 
that we lose by living up to our civic ideals were bad deals to begin with. 
 
I urge you to aim high in this zoning code. Codify our ambitions, hopes, and dreams for the 
aspirational Somerville of the future. 
 
Commit to the Urban Residential districts: 
• Replace minimum parking with maximum parking: Somerville’s major transit corridors are 

nearly impassable at rush hour, even now. We must not increase density at the cost of 
further congestion. Residents who choose to live in the urban corridors of Somerville should 
expect to live in an urban manner, using transit, bicycling, and walking. 
 

• Remove minimum unit size requirements: Somerville will never, by itself, address the 
entirety of the greater Boston area’s housing crisis. However, in our densest housing 
districts, we should push hard to see what the market will bear, rather than artificially 
limiting units based on square footage minimums. 



 
• Minimize exemptions: I encourage you to push back on residents who are campaigning for 

exceptions on a building by building basis. Making these districts coherent will allow urban 
planners to make good, simple plans for improvements to our transit infrastructure. 

 
Commit to our neighborhoods: 
• Set limits on density in neighborhood districts: Just as we commit to density in our urban 

residential districts, we should commit to neighborhood life in our neighborhood residential 
districts. We have all seen the growth of big-box condominiums on side streets, paved yards 
for parking, and so on. Multi-generational Somerville needs a diverse housing stock, not a 
uniform dense urban sprawl. Residents will need to decide whether they want to live in an 
urban or a neighborhood part of Somerville.  It is your job to ensure that both kinds of 
district still exist in 50 years. 
 

• Protect our mature trees:  Somerville is in the process of losing what few mature trees we 
still have. Once these are gone, we will be unable to replace them. The “green score” 
section of the zoning places high value on pre-existing trees. To this, please add a look-back 
provision that will discourage developers from clear-cutting a lot prior to submitting plans. 
Also, please require a permit for the removal of any significant trees, perhaps defined as 24” 
or greater diameter. If we can require permits for outbuildings and sheds, we can certainly 
regulate the removal of 50 and 100-year old trees. 

 
Commit to our ideals: 
• Remove all mention of family:  A civic zoning code is no place to define a family.  If the goal 

of a regulation is to prevent illegal sublets or dangerous overcrowding, please find a way to 
state that goal directly and clearly. 
 

• Be bold when it comes to affordability:  The current regulations around affordable housing 
are obviously inadequate. In order to meet the needs of the community, we need to 
support a diverse set of ideas. 

  
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Chris Dwan 
26 Ivaloo Street 


